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FROM THE COLLEGE PRINCIPAL 
 
Some “loose ends” – As we settle into a full routine for yet another year, I am pleased to report that the teaching 
and learning in our classrooms are progressing extremely well. Year 12 is, as is usual at this time of year, beginning 
to feel the pressure with assessment for most courses occurring now.  As I move around the school, I can see most 
Year 11 (over 310 of them) are well settled and have moved quickly into serious study mode. 
 
It is particularly good to see so many of our new students wearing the new College uniform with pride. There are 
still a small number of adjustment issues for a few (only a few) students. Can I reaffirm our policy that: Wyndham 
College is a full uniform school – and this includes black leather shoes only. A reminder to all, shorts are permitted 
in Term 1 and 4 only. Terms 2 and 3 all students need to be in trousers (black – both years) or the school skirt. 
Attendance at all classes is mandatory (rolls are marked every lesson). Lateness on a number of occasions or 
absence from class can, and has in the past, led to students having to repeat one or more subjects or more subjects 
or the whole year at the end of Year 11. Once students arrive at the college they are not permitted to leave the 
premises without permission. Whilst infractions of the above only apply to a small number of students, I would 
seek your support as a parent to assist us in helping your child survive and indeed thrive, in their time at Wyndham, 
rather than the alternative of not coping with senior high school.  
 
Student Wellbeing – We take the safety and wellbeing of our students very seriously. As a college, we continue to 
focus on student growth and attainment. We continue to implement “Be You” and continue to work together to 
ensure the happiness, safety, and wellbeing of our students. With “Be You” the focus is on mental health and 
building resilience. As a community, I again look forward to your support of this program.  
 
Generally, most of our students work hard and behave maturely as we would expect in a senior college. Our focus 
is and will continue to be, on the pursuit of academic excellence through good teaching and learning – not on 
behaviour.  
 
 

  WYNDHAM WHISPERS 
 

WYNDHAM COLLEGE 
          A partner within the Nirimba Collegiate Group of Schools 

and the Nirimba Education Precinct 

    Nirimba Education Precinct, Eastern Road, Quakers Hill 
           Phone:     9208 7100        Fax:     9208 7199 
       Website: www.wyndhamcol-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

MARCH 2021 

 

  MARCH   
March 16th – Open Night  
March 15th – 19th – Year 12 Focus Week  
March 22nd & 23rd – SRC Camp  
APRIL  
April 1st  – Last Day Term 1  
 

APRIL  
April 2nd – 5th – Easter Long Weekend  
April 6th- 16th – School Holidays  
April 19th – First Day Term 2 SDD 
April 20th – Students return   
April 25th – Anzac Day  
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COVID Intensive Learning Support Program - As we all know, 2020 was a tough year.  
This is particularly so for our students and teachers, who faced a disrupted year, including seven weeks of remote 
learning due to COVID-19.  
 
For our students, this has been an unsettling time. The government and department have recognised this with the 
announcement of a $337 million program aimed at ensuring schools can identify students who would benefit the 
most from intensive support. This support will be tailored to their requirements and ensure students’ educational 
outcomes continue to improve in 2021. 
 
The 2021 COVID Intensive Learning Support Program will provide small group tuition for students who need it most 
across NSW primary, secondary and specialist schools. Small group tuition involves supplementary teaching and 
learning support for groups of 2-5 students. All public schools across the state will benefit from an allocation to 
employ additional teachers and educators, who will work closely with the student’s regular classroom teachers, to 
support student learning. 
 
Wyndham College, with support and guidance from a Departmental task force, has already begun the planning and 
implementation of small group tuition program in our school. This is being coordinated for us by Jason Ewing -
Jarvie.  
 
Although we will be focusing on literacy and numeracy, we are considering a number of subject areas and will keep 
you updated. The Department of Education’s website has more information on this program. 
 
 
Vaping – Recently the College has seen an increase in reports that students may be using e-cigarettes (otherwise 
known as ‘vaping’) across local schools and in the community. We take this issue seriously due to the negative 
health effects vaping can have on young people, who are often unaware of the risks associated with the practice.  

Vaping is the act of inhaling a vapour produced by an e-cigarette or electronic vaporizer. The vapour can contain 
nicotine and other substances and may expose users to chemicals and toxins which are harmful to health. The 
devices are small and can be easily hidden in a pocket or bag. The most popular disposable vapes resemble large 
USB sticks or highlighter pens. 
 

 

The vapes pictured above contain 5% nicotine, which is the equivalent of a strong pack of cigarettes. Nicotine is 
addictive and can harm brain development and impact learning, memory, and attention.  

The Public Health (Tobacco) Act 2008 was amended in 2015 to define e-cigarettes and e-cigarette accessories to be 
separate from tobacco products. The Act makes many of the provisions that apply to tobacco products also apply to 
e-cigarettes and e-cigarette accessories. The Act makes it an offence: 

• to sell e-cigarettes and e-cigarette accessories to persons aged under 18 
• for adults to buy e-cigarettes and e-cigarette accessories on behalf of persons aged under 18 

The NSW Department of Education has advised schools that students should not bring e-cigarettes or e-cigarette 
accessories onto school premises or use them during school-based activities. Consistent with Department of 
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Education and school policy - vaping, selling, or being in the possession of e-cigarettes will result in disciplinary 
action that may lead to a student being suspended from school. 

We are asking parents to be informed about this ongoing concern and to speak to their children about making 
positive decisions. Additional information to support parents and students can be found at 
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/tobacco/Pages/electronic-cigarettes.aspx 

Some additional information also follows my report 
 
Course Changes – We have concluded the process of allowing some students to change their subjects, so now most 
students are content with their choice. Any student who has changed courses needs to make sure they catch up 
the work they would have missed from the start of the year. 
 
Student Representative Council recently held election for decode the new Year 11 members. Many thanks to 
Kirtana Hariharan and Daniel Moss for organising this event. Thank you to all the students who nominated. It is a 
daunting task and the candidature this year was outstanding. I am pleased to announce the successful candidates 
from Year 11 2021: 
 
Noah Arreza   Jacqueline Attard  Jasmine Attard 
Joshua Clare    Christine Douglas  Logan Ezzy 
Jennifer-Anita Kalava  Abigail Nelapati  Sajda Nisar 
Alexis Pilch   Danni Rochester  Kristen Stebbing 
Zinken Zoleta 
 
These students will work with our Year 12 SRC students. A fantastic team - representing and being the voice of the 
student body. 
 
Friends of Wyndham – The Annual General Meeting was held on Tuesday 23 February, via Zoom. At this meeting, 
we farewelled the Treasurer, Cheryl Thomas, with thanks and great appreciation for her hard work and 
commitment to the College. Our new office bearers were also elected and the e-P&C model was endorsed and 
supported by all.  
 
The Friends of Wyndham 2021 office bearers are: 
 

President: Melissa Hindmarch 
Treasurer: Gary Reid 
Secretary: Michael Kent 

 
I know you welcome our new executive and know they will do a fabulous job. 
 
As a group, we decided to meet the following dates in 2021 (continue the E-P&C as well). 
Meeting times will be 6 pm in the A Block Boardroom  
They are: 
            Tuesday 18 May 
            Tuesday 3 August 
            Tuesday 26 October 
 
At each of these meetings/forums, we will concentrate on delivering information that will be useful for parents.  
Topics that have been suggested are: 

• Assessment in stage 6 – November meeting 
• Scaling/UAC and understanding the ATAR 
• Various Head Teachers to talk about their subjects and the current syllabus they are delivering 
• Edrolo and parent portal 

https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/tobacco/Pages/electronic-cigarettes.aspx
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For parents who cannot attend these forums that is fine and any presentations delivered will be sent to the FOW 
group. 
 
Finally – I know I have touched on a few areas where we need to improve. I make no apology for that. I want 
Wyndham to continue to be the excellent college that it is as we move through another year. I do of course thank 
you for your ongoing support.  
 
Karen Smith – College Principal 
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FROM THE COLLEGIATE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL  
 
 

 
 

Beth O’Connor – Collegiate Deputy Principal  
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FROM THE YEAR 12 DEPUTY 
 
Assessment Tasks - I would like to take this opportunity to remind students in Year 12 of their 
responsibilities regarding assessment tasks. Bearing in mind that a large percentage of the total Higher 
School Certificate assessment mark comes from assessment tasks done at school, it is vital that students 
maximise their efforts and ensure that they give themselves the best possible chance for success. 
 
Students will always be given ample warning of the nature of any task and the due date. This due date is 
not a guideline; it is a deadline. Assessment tasks MUST be handed in when students have that subject, 
i.e. if an English task is due and a student has English in Session 2 that is when the task is to be handed in; 
NOT at some time later in the day. 
 
If a student cannot attend school on the day of an assessment task to submit it or perform the task in 
person because of a valid reason, the Illness/Misadventure appeal process must be followed. Information 
regarding this process is in the assessment handbook which was issued to all students or can be obtained 
from any Head Teacher. 
 
It is important to remember that if a student fails to complete tasks that contribute 50% or more of the 
available marks, they may receive an ‘N’ award for that course and this will be recorded on their HSC. 
 
FOCUS WEEK is from 15-19 March, although students are not attending timetabled lessons during this 
week there are scheduled assessment tasks for a number of subjects. Attendance for these tasks is 
mandatory. This week is also a perfect opportunity to meet with your teachers to discuss your learning of 
course content, receive feedback and work on future assessment tasks. 
 
The easiest way to avoid any issues or concerns is to ensure that all assessment tasks are performed to 
the best of a student’s ability and that that they are handed in or performed on the due date.  If there any 
issues or questions regarding any of this process, please do not hesitate to contact me at school. 

 
Parking - Any student who drives to school must register their vehicle(s) on the college database. A form 
needs to be obtained from and returned to me in order for this to happen. Parking privileges may be 
revoked if this procedure is not followed. 
 
Brian Ewin - Relieving Deputy Principal 
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FROM THE YEAR 11 DEPUTY 
 
Assessment Tasks - Year 11 should have now settled into their pattern of study as seniors.  Students will 
now have many subjects that have the first formal Assessment Task due. Assessment Tasks are an 
important and mandatory component for all courses and a way for teachers to evaluate student 
knowledge, comprehension, and skill development. They also provide an opportunity for students to 
obtain feedback about their progress to effect improvement. Students will always be given ample warning 
of the nature and due date of any task. The due date is not a guideline; it is a deadline. Assessment tasks 
that are ‘hand-in tasks’ MUST be handed in when specified on the assessment notification. 

If a student cannot attend school on the day of an assessment task to submit it or perform the task in 
person because of a valid reason, the Illness/Misadventure appeal process must be followed. Information 
regarding this process is in the assessment handbook which was issued to all students or can be obtained 
from any Head Teacher. Copies of the Illness/Misadventure Application form are also available from the 
front office. 

It is important to remember that if a student fails to complete tasks that contribute more than 50% of the 
available course marks, they may receive an ‘N-Determination’ for that course and this will be recorded 
on their Year 11 RoSA. 

The easiest way to avoid any issues or concerns is to ensure that all assessment tasks are performed to 
the best of a student’s ability and that that they are handed in or performed on the due date. 

If there any issues or questions regarding any of this process, please do not hesitate to contact me at 
school. 

Attendance – I would also like to remind parents and students about the importance of attendance at 
school and in each timetabled class. Being in class on time is the first step to success. This is essential for 
students to learn about new concepts and to have teacher support when practicing and implementing the 
knowledge and skills they have learned. 

Students are expected to attend school every day unless they are sick. Students who do not attend 
classes will jeopardise their ability to successfully complete Year 11. Successful completion of all 12 units 
(6 subjects) of Year 11 is required before students can progress to Year 12. 

 
Classa Martinuzzi – Deputy Principal  
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Tell Them From Me student feedback survey 

 

Wyndham, like many other public schools across the state, participates in a Department of Education initiative: the 
Tell Them From Me student feedback survey. The survey measures factors that are known to affect academic 
achievement and other student outcomes. The focus of the NSW-wide survey is on student wellbeing, engagement 
and effective teaching practices.  

The survey is a great opportunity for our students to provide us with valuable and quick feedback on what they 
think about school life, how engaged they are with school and the different ways that teachers interact with them. 
More than 6,300 schools in Australia and around the world have used Tell Them From Me to survey 5.4 million 
students. Capturing the voices of our students will help improve how we do things at our school.  

I want to assure you that the survey is confidential and is conducted online and will typically take about 30 minutes 
to complete. It will be administered during school hours between Friday,  15th of March to Friday 30th of April. 
Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary. 

A consent form and FAQs for parents/carers about the survey is being sent home with students. If you do not want 
your child or children to participate, please return the form to school by 23rd March.  

More information, copies of the form and FAQs are available from: 

 https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/tell-them-from-me/information-for-parents-and-carers 

The consent form and FAQs are available in 23 languages. 

David Ryan – HT Teacher & Learning    

 

FIND US ON FACEBOOK https://www.facebook.com/WyndhamCollege  

TO SEE 

#whatscookingatwyndham 

#wyndhamlife 

#wolverines 

#wyndhamsportsacademy 

Just to name a few……... 

 

https://www.facebook.com/WyndhamCollege
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/whatscookingatwyndham?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVSX-GvaQIJyNxdTERmkplQzaAMvGm83Ywd0xe__J4jSs1k9neG5sIjXA9Au314eNYtWtJnHGiXjBS2w2eeQv-zIMRY0m0ERDSaeZ46XTv08pzLHJwiRYVIYM4qS1RlXXT2aGEV29CSbF-rdWLJtMe-&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/wyndhamlife?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZW95R1Si2Qfr0zYyv4bnrSCQrNiNjhK82aP9M_eLljd-O32B_ERlvCtY6JHreC4xRfdqbC2ys2PVbX228E6ULx2z0s5Lo7rrjwM1CQ1eH6U4Fz8JO2a-Wn2oGO2ssaVX0TBHPBH7hac5fQsQl4MhJCY&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/wolverines?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXBT1qAnQs2arAEyencJ2nLn3C5wMjf_3e_NK_JD86IqG1s7JisdMo1_0hRZj8rCeF-r7ndmFc9uzx3lYZ8FeJ-aO7IdOsiwe-j4XXa-Q2UNw-yKZU-LZ-Zb1S_1C78SN1MYY8IQAE4M51skJP-IsIn&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/wyndhamsportsacademy?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXBT1qAnQs2arAEyencJ2nLn3C5wMjf_3e_NK_JD86IqG1s7JisdMo1_0hRZj8rCeF-r7ndmFc9uzx3lYZ8FeJ-aO7IdOsiwe-j4XXa-Q2UNw-yKZU-LZ-Zb1S_1C78SN1MYY8IQAE4M51skJP-IsIn&__tn__=*NK-R
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FROM WELL-BEING   

We welcome Brendan Hourigan to our team. Brendan will be supporting our Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander students.  
 
Health Issues 
Thanks to all parents who have completed the ASCIA plans and returned the Health Care plans that were 
sent home this term. If your child has medical/wellbeing needs and you have not received the relevant 
paperwork please contact the school. 
 
All asthmatic students have received paperwork that must also be completed and signed by 
doctors, parents, and students and returned to either their Connect teachers or the front office. It is 
essential that students bring their puffers with them each day to ensure easy access to this important 
medication. 
 
All students with serious health conditions must bring their correct medications each day eg EpiPen,  
glucose testing kits, etc. If changes need to be made please contact the relevant year advisers to ensure 
we are supporting students appropriately. 
Coronavirus information has been accessible on our website and thankfully we have not been directly 
impacted. 
 
Year 12 Formal 
Information regarding this major event will be provided this week for Year 12. Please ensure mandatory 
fees are paid so that processing of year 12 Formal payments can proceed without stress or strain on 
family budgets. 
 
Life Ready Program 
Year 12 will participate in using GoalHub, an online activity that gets students to set SMART (Specific, 
Measurable, Achievable, Realistic, and Timely) goals that include educational and personal targets to 
assist with focus and motivation. This will occur in Week 9 in the long connect times and if students could 
BYOD for this session it would be appreciated. Year 11 will participate in a session on Personal Values and 
Beliefs.  
 
Open Pantry 
To ensure our students are cared for the Chaplain co-ordinates an Open Pantry that students can access 
at recess or lunch via their year advisers at the top of B Block. Basic snack foods are available if needed. 
 
Student Assistance 
If financial difficulties are creating pressure in terms of being in school uniform and paying fees then a 
student assistance form can be collected from either the front office or year advisers.  
 
Student details 
Student details need to be updated regularly by parents/caregivers if things change at home so that staff 
can contact the correct people when needed. Items that need to be updated can include mobile numbers, 
addresses, and emergency contacts. 
 
Please contact a member of our team if you have concerns about your child. 
Sue Beamer and Daljit Bansal - Head Teachers Well-being   
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FROM THE LIBRARIANS DESK  
 

 
Sally Govett – Teacher Librarian/Platinum Year Adviser/Website Manager  
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Wyndham College is a uniform college and 
students are expected to be in full college 
uniform from day one 2020. This includes 
pale blue shirts with the college emblem and 
fully enclosed black leather shoes.  
For information about uniform items and 
prices, please refer to School Locker’s 
website  
 
 
 
 

http://theschoollocker.com.au/catalogsearch/result/?q=Wyndham+College  

UNIFORM SHOP –  

The Uniform Shop is open on TUESDAYS 7.30 am-10.30 am and THURSDAYS 1.00 pm -
4.00 pm.  Online purchases available www.theschoollocker.com.au 

 
 

The School Locker 
is proud to partner 
with Wyndham 
College 

The School Locker 
Our goal is to provide great shopping experiences for families and our retail stores are centered 
around a single great idea:  one store with everything you need for school. 
 
The Wyndham College uniform range is available online at:  www.theschoollocker.com.au 
 
Working in partnership with your school. 
 

http://theschoollocker.com.au/catalogsearch/result/?q=Wyndham+College
http://www.theschoollocker.com.au/
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      STUDENT INFORMATION   
 
FROM THE OFFICE  
 
Student Unwell or Not Attending on a Particular Day? 
 
If your son or daughter is unwell or will not be attending school, the absence needs to be notified by the 
parents or carers detailed on the initial Enrolment Application. The preferred methods of making this 
notification is via –  
 

• a telephone call to the school on 9208 7100 – the School Office is open from 7.30am each day 
• response to the SMS message triggered by the student being marked as absent at Connect (Roll Call) 
• a written explanation provided on the student’s return. 

 
Notifications via the above options are directly dealt with by the staff responsible for their recording in the 
student’s records – thus, we prefer you not to email the College with absence notifications.  
 
 
Student Becomes Unwell Whilst at School? 
 
In the interests of student wellbeing, staff, usually from the Office, need to actually speak to the parents or 
carers detailed on the initial Enrolment Application, to obtain permission for the student to go home and to 
ascertain the means by which the student will return home.  
 
If you are not able to take our call, please call back as soon as possible so arrangements can be finalised for 
your son or daughter to return home.   
 
If your son or daughter contacts you directly saying they are unwell and would like to go home, please ask 
them to report to the School Office and in the meantime a call from you to 9208 7100, will mean we are able 
to sign them out straight away. Otherwise their departure will be delayed whilst we attempt to contact you 
to obtain the necessary permissions. 
 
  
Student Needs to Leave School Early? 
 
If your son or daughter needs to leave school before the end of their timetabled day, perhaps for a medical 
appointment, please provide them with a note to bring to school.  
 
This note should include – 

• your child’s full name 
• the date 
• the time they are allowed leave school  
• the reason for leaving early 
• and your signature 

 
Before their scheduled departure time students ask one of the Deputy Principals to countersign the note. The 
note then allows the student to leave their class and come to the Office to be signed out of school. 
 
Thank you – Administration  

OFFICE 
PROCEDURES
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ENTERTAINMENT BOOK  
– please follow the link to order: 

https://admin.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/214w581 
 

 

https://admin.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/214w581


Wyndham College       March 2021 
 

 
    

     
      

19 
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CHANGE OF DETAILS 
 

CHANGED ADDRESS? VERY IMPORTANT to notify the office as soon as possible! 
 
To keep student records as up to date as possible please complete the slip below if you 
have changed address or changed phone numbers, and return to the front office. 
 

Student Name ……………………………………………………………………………………………..              
 
New Address ……………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Home Phone ……………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Mobile Phone -Mother……………………………………………   Name……………………………… 
 
Mobile Phone -Father ……………………………………………     Name……………………………... 
 
Signed ……………………………………………………….                   Date…………………………….... 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

So we can keep you informed and up to date, please complete the slip below if you have 
recently changed your email address and return it to the office: 
 
 
 
Student Name   ___________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
Parent Email Address      ____________________________________________________________              
Please print carefully 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EMAILS  

 


